On August 23, 2022 the Coahoma City Council met in regular session at City Hall @ 6:00 pm.

Members present: Jay Holt, Eric Barber, Sarah Willborn, Mark Richardson and Chris Mulkey arrived at
6:22 pm.

Guest: Tiffany and Kathy Sayles, Kelly and Ray Seales, Kandi Campbell, Ricky Crawford and Sage Diller.
Prayer: Mark Richardson Pledge: All

Motion was made by Mark Richardson and seconded by Eric Barber to approve the previous minutes.
Motion carried 3-0.

Motion was made by Eric Barber and seconded by Mark Richardson to select the 2022 Adval tax of
0.305550/100 to be approved on September 20, 2022 after the a public hearing. Motion carried 3-0

Motion was made by Mark Richardson and seconded by Sarah Willborn to pass the Atmos Energy Rate
Review Resolution #130. Motion carried 3-0.

CEDC board gave an update on the splashpad. They are working with Coahoma Pride to hopefully get
the splashpad approved and running by Memorial Day 2023. Ricky Crawford passed out 3 examples of
what is being looked at. The system will have recirculation and a UV sanitizer. CEDC is open to helping
with cost sharing and repairs. Sage Diller would like a chance to review it before a decision has been
made on the model.

City will consider cost sharing for the curbs and pads in next years budget.
Kelly Seales gave an update on the spa. She reported that it is still pushing forward.
Mayor and Council would like a count of all old meters.

Sage Diller gave an update on the CDBG sludge removal. Notice to proceed was set for September 15,
2022, and should take 4 months to complete. Synagro is waiting on permit from TCEQ.

Bidding will go out in February or March on the Rural Development Grant.

Ray Seales asked the Mayor and Council for permission to purchase a new data log device for a cost of
$5,333.00. Motion was made by Mark Richardson and seconded by Eric Barber to approve the purchase.
Motion carried 4-0.

Motion was made by Mark Richardson and seconded by Eric Barber to approve current bills. Motion
carried 4-0.

Comp time was discussed and decided to get Linda Sjogren write verbiage for approval.

Ray Seales asked if he could buy all the old brass in the yard. Mayor and Council decided it would be
better if the City sold the brass to the salvage yard. Council would like for Ray Seales to load up all the
brass and take to the salvage yard to be sold.



Motion was made by Eric Barber and seconded by Chris Mulkey to adjourn @ 7:26 pm. Motion carried
4-0.
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